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The After-School Corporation (TASC) is a not-for profit organization that supports more than 300 after-school programs in New York City and state serving more than 55,000 students and their families.  

TASC was established in 1998 with the mission of enhancing the quality, availability and sustainability of after-school programs in New York.  With our partners across the state and nation, our goal is to change public policy so that every child in every community across the nation has access to quality after-school programs by 2010.  

TASC currently supports 229 programs in New York City serving more than 46,000 children. Our programs operate from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. every school day and are operated by 130 community-based organizations such as the YMCA, Boys & Girls Clubs and neighborhood settlement houses.  The students participating in our programs are involved in a wide range of activities.  They get help with their homework, learn to use computers, write poems, practice yoga, create comic books and perform plays. 

Last year, TASC used over $300,000 of the city’s Department of Education (DOE) allocation to pay for late day busing at the close of after-school for participating students with special needs.  This enabled students with special needs to participate in TASC after-school programs and be assured transportation home.  

Under the city’s ongoing Out-of-School-Time (OST) planning process, funds currently allocated by DOE to TASC programs are being shifted to the Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD).  

While we recognize this is a time of transition and flux for OST programs, there is a lack of clarity among after-school providers about how kids with special needs will bused home from after-school and who will pay for the busing.  

TASC applauds DYCD for their leadership in spearheading the effort to strengthen and rationalize out-of-school-time services.  We are hopeful that busing for students with special needs in after-school will be addressed.  It is critical that these kids are not forgotten or “left out” of after-school programs in the fall due to transportation issues.

Thank you for reading our testimony.  For more information regarding this matter, please contact Chris Whipple, TASC’s Vice President of Programs at 212/547-6976.
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